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August 1, 2013 

Honorable Judith T. Won Pat, Ed.D. 
Speaker 
I Mina’Trentai Dos Na Liheslaturan Guåhan 
155 Hesler Place 
Hagåtña, Guåhan 96910 
 
Ref:       Guam Police Department federal grant application submitted for intergovernmental review 
 
Hafa Adai Speaker Won Pat: 
 
This communication is to respectfully notify you the Guam State Clearinghouse (GSC) has received a 
federal grant application from the Guam Police Department. The GSC has accepted the application, 
assigned State Application Identifier (SAI) number 12007131064Y, and has initiated the process for 
intergovernmental review. Information on the application is provided below: 
 
CFDA Number:  16.710 
Grantor:   US Department of Justice, Office of Community Oriented Policing Services 
Grant Title:  Public Safety Partnership and Community Policing Grants 
Details: The funds from this grant will be used to hire 15 new police officer positions to 

address “violent crime problems” such as robberies of convenient stores. It will also 
be used to expand the police department’s existing community outreach activities 
such as the Neighborhood Watch Programs, school presentations, village presence, 
business community and local media collaborations, and will also better prepare the 
department in meeting law enforcement needs, especially with the anticipated 
military buildup.  

Start Date:   10/01/2013 
End Date:  09/30/2016 
Federal Amount: $2,417,889.00 
 
Deadline for comments is August 16, 2013 and can be sent via email to clearinghouse@guam.gov. This is 
in an effort to reduce costs associated with the review process while maintaining efficiency.  This notice is 
sent to you as part of the intergovernmental review of this application and may be referred to the appropriate 
overseeing committee of I Liheslaturan Guåhan. The GSC point of contact designated for this application is 
Austin J. Duenas and can be contacted via e-mail at austin.duenas@guam.gov. Please convey any 
instruction to GSC that may be incorporated in the review of this application. 
 
Dångkolo Na Si Yu’os Ma’åse’, 
 
 
Kate G. Batazar 
Administrator 
 
CC: File 

EDDIE BAZA CALVO 
I Maga’låhen Guahan 
 
RAYMOND S. TENORIO 
I Segundu Na Maga’låhen Guahan 
 
Kate G. Baltazar 
Administrator 














































































































































